
North Putnam Alumni Association 
Meeting Minutes 

October 22, 2012 
 

 
I. Call to Order 

 
II. Roll Call – Larry Tippin, President, Landon Brothers, Vice-

President, Joni Burch, Treasurer, Pam Smith, Dena Irwin – via 
phone, Terry Tippin, Jennifer Stranger, Bill Brothers, Jana 
Brothers, Secretary 

 
III. Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting 

 
IV. Treasurer Report 

1. $490 from DeBoer memorials  
2. All bills are current 
3. Kenny Kerns will need $50 to cover the cost of the 

gaming license. 
 

V. Committee Reports 
A. Banquet –  
1. Discussed possibility of having alumni at Little Dude Ranch, 
however, it is for sale, so no decision was made to pursue this 
site. 
2. Russellville Community Center charges $100 for its use. 
3. Class of 1973 may have a reunion in June. 
4. Dena contacted Bryan Hartman (1983) who is interested in 
working with us. 
5.  Class of 1994 is looking at doing a weekend at Raccoon Lake. 
6. Class of 2003 is planning a reunion, July 13, 2013 
 
 
 
B. Finance/Fundraising –  

1. Kenny Kerns did the paperwork for the gambling 



license and will be mailing it.   
2. Jennifer Stranger mentioned the possibility of putting 

on a dodgeball tournament, possibly on a Saturday. 
afternoon. With a trophy as top prize and $15 a team. 

3. Jana will send thank you notes for those contributing 
in memory of Don DeBoer.  

 
 
B. Technology 
1. Varsity events for spring has been posted on the website. 
2. No activity on the Twitter site. 
3. Dena is waiting on dates to post for doing brownies at the 
varsity basketball games. 
4.   Progress has been made regarding posting the yearbooks on 
the website.  Since the yearbook is in public domain, we should 
not be worried about copyright infringements. 
5. A reminder on the website will be posted to donors that their 
contributions can be tax deductible. 
6.    Donors will be updated on the website. 
 
C. Scholarship 
1. We may post the scholarship winner in the yearbook, if there 
are no copyright laws that prevent the posting. 
2. There was discussion on how to distribute the funds for the 
DeBoer memorial pertaining to scholarships. $225 was specifically 
designated by the donors for such use.  $10 was designated for 
general fund.  The rest of the donors did not specify. 
 
VI. Membership 
 
VII. Old Business - none 
 
VIII. New Business 
A thank you note will be sent to Jim Spencer's class for working 
on posting the yearbook. 
 



IX. Adjournment 
There being no further business. The meeting was adjourned.  
The next meeting is Monday, November 19, 2012. 
 
 
 
 
 
Minutes submitted by: Jana Brothers 
 
 


